WAR DEPARTMENT
THE CHIEF OF STAFF
WASHINGTON

22 November 1946

Dear Amons

In line with our recent discussion, I had fondly
hoped to get down to Texas, but &g in so meny
things that I consider highly desirable from a
personal angle, I find I must give way to other
demands not nearly as attractive. The doctors
insist I must give them a full four weeks'! shot
at me, and this will teke up my full time away
from Washington.

I enjoyed our talk when you were here and truly
regret we won't get a further chance to get to-
gether next month.

Sincerely,

U8, G de

Mr. Amon G. Carter
Fort Worth Star-Telegram
Fort Worth, Texsas




